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This term’s value is HONESTY 

 

 

 

Weekly Awards  Dates 

 
Well done to our Stars of the week! 

 
 

Regan in the Infants & Finley in the Juniors. Also 
Bethany was our star of the week last week! 

 
Congratulations to 

Dean for winning the reading raffle! 

 

Mon 18th Mar Residential week begins 
No Clubs or Celebration assembly 
this week 
 

Thurs 28th Mar Last day of term 
(Easter Service in church TBC) 

 

From Mrs Busari  
 
We had great fun at the pancake flip.  Thank you so much to everyone for supporting it 
and to all the great sports for taking part.  Once you have collected in your money, please 
transfer it into our account and we will then make the donation to Comic Relief and keep 
the other half of the money raised for the school fund.  We will let you know how much 
we raise. If you are unsure which account to put the money into, please see details on 
the side of the newsletter.  
 

On Tuesday last week we had a talk from Kyra, Rufus’ Mum, who works for the Parks 
Trust in Milton Keynes.  She came in for a special visit to talk to the children about water 
safety.  There was lots of important information shared, including what to do if they ever 
fell into a body of water.  The children listened very carefully and I am sure will be able 
to recall what the advice in the assembly was.   
 

The Juniors are out this week on their residential to Dorset.  Fingers crossed for some 
lovely weather.  We will email the parents each day with a little update of what we have 
been doing.   
 

There will be no clubs and no celebration assembly this week.  We will be having an 
Easter Service, hopefully in church (TBC) on Thursday 28th March at 9.15am for anyone 
who would like to attend.  As part of this there will be a raffle for a large Easter Egg.  There 
is no need to buy a ticket, every child’s name will be put into the draw and a winning 
name pulled out to win the egg.   
 

I hope that you all have a lovely week in school. 
 

With best wishes, 
 

Jude Busari  

 
Our social media  

 
Find us on Facebook, 

 
Ashton C of E Primary School 

Facebook 

 
 

 
               

 

and for our school website, 
please visit 

 

www.ashtonceprimary.org.uk 
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